The Maine Chapter AMC Excom met at Freeport McDonalds at 6:30 PM on October 12th, 2006 with Chair, Peter Roderick presiding.

Present were Frank R., Keith C. , Denise C., Peg N., Spencer M., Jeanne C., Joleen R., Jeff A. Brenda and Bob C., Laura and Tim F. and Evelyn S.  Guest was Bryan Wentzell, AMC staff.

1. The minutes of the September meeting as submitted by Laura Flight were approved.

2. Bryan Wentzell outlined the continued controversy on who are the traditional users of the Maine woods. Motorized users are claiming traditional status, and there is a danger that land conservation may be lost if this group and wilderness organizations become more polarized. Bryan believes AMC should be involved because we are an organization that both practices and promotes human-powered recreation. A discussion followed, and suggestions and comments included:

° Maine Guides are organizing and have an agenda similar to AMC.

° Seek out moderates within the motorized groups.

° Use the recommendations of the Brookings Report.

° Separate the hunting-fishing-trapping group from the motorized users.

° Iceland has a “no new tracks” policy.

 No action was taken.

3. Denise presented the Treasurers Report. As of 9/30 our account is ~ $1400 negative.

Funds available are $28,467.41. The Sue Blood Fund at Vanguard is now $10,682.58. We can only spend the interest on this fund, and it must be used for leadership training.

Action taken. Denise will look into the history of the account.

4. Peter proposed asking AMC for $4000 of the $8000 needed for the Newsletter.

Bob C. said AMC requires use of a Mailing House and this costs $2500. Bob also spoke of the need for advertisers, especially outdoor sellers such as Kittery Trading Post.

Action taken. Peter will request $4000. Spencer will contact Epic Sports in Bangor. Evelyn will contact Lincoln Canoe and Kayak. All others encouraged to find advertisers.

5. Laura summarized the annual meeting which was a break-even event this year unlike the deficit of previous years. Applause for Laura!

6. Tim recommended that we purchase our own domain at $35/ year. This would allow improvements such as better statistics on visitors, spam avoidance, ease of changes, contact forms, and an event calendar in the form of an interactive map.

Action taken. Tim will present the new website at the November retreat, and request domain name <amcmaine.org>.

Spencer will invite Kelly Powers from AMC to the December meeting to discuss online trip listings.

7. The Retreat is scheduled for The Cabin in E. Andover, Nov. 17-19. Peter requested agenda items and a head count.

8. Bob and Brenda encouraged all to attend the Maine Mountain Conference – the first in 34 years. Registration is now at 141, and organizers would like at least 200 people. 

9. Laura summarized decisions/action from this and previous meetings.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Submitted 10/14/06 by Evelyn Sawyer, Secretary.

